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  Statement by the President of the Security Council 
 
 

 At the 5712th meeting of the Security Council, held on 29 June 2007, in 
connection with the Council’s consideration of the item entitled “The situation in 
Côte d’Ivoire”, the President of the Security Council made the following statement 
on behalf of the Council: 

  “The Security Council strongly condemns the attack committed on 
29 June 2007 in Bouaké against the Prime Minister of the Republic of Côte 
d’Ivoire, Mr. Guillaume Soro, that resulted in several deaths, and any attempt 
to destabilize the peace process by force. It stresses that the perpetrators of this 
criminal act must be brought to justice.  

  “The Security Council recalls its support for the Agreement signed by 
President Laurent Gbagbo and Mr. Guillaume Soro in Ouagadougou on 
4 March 2007 under the facilitation of the Chairperson of the Economic 
Community of West African States (ECOWAS), President Blaise Compaoré of 
Burkina Faso. It stresses that it is critical that all parties continue to work 
within the framework of the Ouagadougou political agreement, which is the 
way to settle the crisis in Côte d’Ivoire.” 

 


